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East Greenwich School Committee Official Statement
East Greenwich, RI.  September 4, 2007.  The East Greenwich School Committee expresses deep regret and disappointment over the decision by the East Greenwich Teachers Union to initiate a strike on the first day of the 2007-08 school year.  

The Committee has been in negotiations with the teachers’ union since February of this year.  Throughout the negotiation process, the Committee has been very transparent in informing the union about the significant impact of both the cap on the tax levy and the lack of state education aid on the budget over next three years.  East Greenwich has been particularly hard hit by the cap on the amount of revenue that can be raised through property taxes, as approximately 95% of the school district’s operating budget is generated through such taxes.  The lack of state aid through any existing or proposed funding formula has an equally devastating impact on the annual budget.
The decrease in revenue over the next several years necessitates a progressive and significant reduction in annual operating expenses over that period.  The School Committee will not allow a deficit situation nor operate the district in a fiscally irresponsible manner over the course of the contract period.

With projected double digit increases in pension costs, health care costs, a decreasing revenue stream and inability to anticipate or raise additional revenue, the Committee has been forced to make difficult choices with regard to teacher salary and benefit compensation.  We have endeavored to provide the most generous yet reasonable salary increases possible within our budget constraints.   We realize it is a lesser increase than they have received in previous years, but, again, hoped they would recognize the unprecedented financial restraints to our budget.  The Committee has also requested that the teachers contribute 15-20% towards their health care coverage (the district will provide 80-85% of that cost).   We have worked extremely hard to provide a fair contract proposal, while maintaining a sound educational program for our district.
The Committee greatly respects and supports the teachers and the outstanding work that they do in educating our children.  We had hoped that they would truly understand our financial situation and work with us.  
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